
1

Ron Giovanniello

Subject: Cumulus Licensing LLC-Harrisburg, PA SEU EEO Audit Exemption Request

Importance: High

 

From: Elizabeth Goldin [mailto:Elizabeth.Goldin@fcc.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, August 19, 2021 3:48 PM 
To: Dawn King <king@fhhlaw.com> 
Cc: Lynn Kalagian <Lynn.Kalagian@fcc.gov>; Mark Lipp <lipp@fhhlaw.com> 
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL]: Cumulus Licensing LLC-Harrisburg, PA SEU EEO Audit Exemption Request 
 
Greetings, Dawn. 
 
WHGB(AM), Harrisburg, Pennsylvania (Fac. ID #32944) is exempt from responding to the August 6, 2021 
audit. 
 
Best, Elizabeth 

                                               

Elizabeth E. Goldin 

Assistant Division Chief l Enforcement Bureau l Investigations and Hearings Division 

Federal Communications Commission 

45 L Street, NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

Elizabeth.Goldin@fcc.gov l 202.418.2057 (w) l Pronouns: she, her 

 

From: Dawn King <king@fhhlaw.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 17, 2021 12:40 PM 
To: Elizabeth Goldin <Elizabeth.Goldin@fcc.gov> 
Cc: Lynn Kalagian <Lynn.Kalagian@fcc.gov>; Mark Lipp <lipp@fhhlaw.com> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL]: Cumulus Licensing LLC-Harrisburg, PA SEU EEO Audit Exemption Request  
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Federal Communications Commission. Do not click on links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and trust the content to be safe. If you suspect this is a phishing attempt, please use the 'Report 
Message' feature in Microsoft Outlook or forward the email to the NSOC. 

 
Dear Elizabeth,  
  



2

I hope all is well. 
  
On behalf of Cumulus Licensing LLC, licensee of Station WHGB(AM), Harrisburg, Pennsylvania (Fac. ID 
#32944),  I am writing to request an exemption from the requirements outlined in the FCC’s second 2021 EEO 
audit letter dated August 6, 2021.  WHGB is part of a larger station employment unit based in Harrisburg, 
Pennsylvania (the “SEU”).  On April 23, 2021, this SEU responded to the FCC’s first 2021 EEO audit letter and 
provided its 2020 and 2021 EEO Public File Reports, both ending on March 31st, as part of its response.  On 
June 8, 2021, the Commission responded favorably to the SEU’s audit response.  For your convenience, a copy 
of the FCC letter stating that “no further action is required” is included above. 
  
I thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.  
  
Warm regards, 
  
Dawn 
  
Dawn M. King       
Senior Paralegal 

 
1300 N. 17th Street, Suite 1100| Arlington, VA 22209 
Tel: 703.812.0414   
king@fhhlaw.com | www.fhhlaw.com | www.commlawblog.com  
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you know the sender and you are sure the content is safe. Please report the message using the Report 
Message feature in your email client if you believe the email is suspicious. 


